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Activities to Increase Fine Motor Skills
February Group Meeting
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Water Drops with Suction Cups

The little suction cups on the bottom of these bathtub shapes become mini bowls when turned upside down and used in this activity. (These can be purchased at the Dollar Tree.) Children use a finger grasp to squeeze one drop of colored water into each little bowl on the dish. 
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Beads with Suction Cups

These are the same bathtub shapes as in the above activity. Children use their thumb and forefinger to grasp each little bead and place it on a bowl on the shape. The beads are pony beads purchased from a craft store. 
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Beads in a Paint Palette

A clear cup of multicolored faceted plastic beads was placed in the middle of the tray. The children use their thumb and forefinger to grasp each bead and place it in one of the bowls of the paint palette tray. The children sort the beads into the tray by color. Each bowl of the tray holds about 4 beads. A muffin tin could also be used for this activity, but with the paint palette tray each bowl is smaller and the children have to be more precise about placing the bead into the bowl. The beads and paint palette trays can be purchased in a craft store.


[image: image5.jpg]


Pom Poms with Tweezers

Children use their finger muscles to squeeze the tweezers in order to pick up each pom pom and place it in the ice cube tray. These colored pom poms can be purchased in craft stores. 
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Pom Poms with Tongs

Children use their hand muscles to squeeze the tongs in order to pick up each pom pom and place it in the bottle. 
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Clothesline

Children use their fine motor muscles to squeeze the clothespins to clip each piece of clothing to the clothesline. Tie a piece of thick string to the handles of a wooden tray to make the clothesline, and you can use mini clothespins (although the regular sized clothespins can be used as well). The clothes are Barbie doll clothes purchased at a dollar store. As an alternative, you could cut out shapes of shirts and pants from felt or construction paper.


Clothespins on a Box
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Children squeeze the clothespins and clip them to the sides of the box. To make the activity more interesting, Write letters on dot stickers and place the dot stickers around the sides of the boxes. Write letters on the clothespins so the children can match the letters on the clothespins to the letters on the boxes. Other skills could be used, e.g. colors, numbers, beginning sounds. This is similar to activities where children clip clothespins to a paper plate or cardstock circle; however, those are flimsy and awkward to use, which is why the box will work better. Any sturdy box could be used (shoe box, postal box). You can also use cereal or food boxes from the pantry.


[image: image9.jpg]


Nuts & Bolts

These larger nuts and bolts can be purchased individually at hardware stores. The cost is usually no more than $0.40 to $0.50 each. Children use their fingers, hands, and wrists, coordinating both hands while grasping and twisting the metal nuts onto the bolts.
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Spooning Flat Marbles

This tray has two bowls and a spoon. Only one bowl has flat floral marbles in it. Children use the spoon to move the marbles from the left bowl to the right bowl. Surprisingly this is a very popular activity for something so simple. 


[image: image11.jpg]


Sewing/Lacing Cards

These can be purchased or made with poster board and a hole puncher. Use shoe laces or plastic lacing. Tie one end of the lace to one hole of the card. Children lace the string through each hole. These can be made to match different themes or holidays.
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Plate Sewing

Tie lengths of yarn to plastic yarn needles, and knot the end. Children “sew” the yarn on a styrofoam plate by pushing the needle in and out through the plate. To make this activity more challenging you can draw different shapes on the plate for them to follow.
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Stringing Cut Straws

Cut plastic drinking straws into small pieces, about 1-inch. (Cutting the straws is another great fine motor activity for kids.) Tie yarn to a plastic needle, or use plastic laces, and knot the end. Children string the straws onto the yarn or lace.
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Stringing Beads

Children string pony beads onto pipe cleaners.
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Bean Gluing
Children draw a simple picture on a piece of construction paper with a pencil. They trace the pencil lines with glue and glue the beans onto the design. Gripping the beans with their fingers is good fine motor practice.
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Seeds and Tweezers

Children pick up different types of seeds with tweezers and sort them by type into the cups.
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Unifix Cubes or Interlock Cubes

Children push the cubes with their hands to hook them together. Unifix cubes connect on one end and can make a long “train”. Interlock Cubes connect on different sides and can make different things.
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Mosaic

In advance, cut construction paper into 1-inch long strips. Children “snip” the strips into smaller pieces and glue them onto their paper to make a mosaic. This activity is great for children who are not yet skilled with scissors, but need cutting practice because they can snip the paper with one cut.
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Eyedropper Art

Children use eyedroppers to drop liquid watercolor onto a coffee filter or paper towel. If liquid watercolor is not available, you can color water with food color. 
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Paper Clips

Children always seem to love paperclips so this is a great activity to use. Cut squares of colored construction paper and place them on a tray along with colored paper clips. Children stack the papers (all of the same color) and clip them with the matching colored paper clip. This was challenging for some children to manipulate the paper clip, but they will love doing it, and it will gave them an       

     opportunity to use paper clips with permission.
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Dot to Dot

For this activity children draw lines with the markers to connect the dots on the paper. You can print Geoboard Dot Paper at www.teachervision.com. When you get to the website type geoboard dot paper in the search box to find the printable.
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Toothpick Punch

To do this activity, cut squares of construction paper (6×6 inches is a good size). Draw a numeral, letter, or simple shape with a Sharpie. Children place the paper on a carpet square and use the toothpick to punch holes all along the black lines. When they are done, they can hold their paper up to the light and see the light shining through the holes. Kids enjoy it and it’s great fine motor practice!
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Sand Art

Sand art is a great fine motor activity because children can pinch the sand with their fingers to apply it to their art work. Provide a simple outline (or have the children draw one), a small bowl of white glue, a small bowl of colored sand, and a “glue brush”. You can buy the cheap paintbrushes with stiff bristles that are sold in a package for $1 at dollar stores. These brushes are not a good enough quality for painting, but they make great glue brushes. Children paint the glue on their paper with the brush, pinch some sand with their fingers, and sprinkle it over the glue. Place a pan, tray, or paper plate on the table for children to shake off the excess sand.
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Insect Wrapping

Children wrap the plastic insects with pieces of white yarn (“spider webs”). When they are finished wrapping all of the insects, they unwrap them and place the yarn back in the bowl. This can be done with any figurines that your child may have at home.
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Birds Eating Worms

Cut pipe cleaners into smaller pieces and shape them to make several “worms”. Place the worms on a brown carpet square (this represents the dirt). Children use a clothespin as a bird beak and catch the worms with their beak. As they catch worms, they place them in a basket until all of the worms have been collected.
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Marbles and Melon Scoops

Children scoop the marbles with melon scoops and place them in the ice cube tray. 


[image: image27.jpg]


Pouring

Children pour something from one bottle to another. You can start with something like popcorn seeds. They can later try pouring sand, and then water.


[image: image28.jpg]


Color Mixing

Children mix primary-colored water to make secondary colors. The bucket in the middle is for dumping the water when finished, or to start over.
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Knobbed Puzzles

Children exercise the fingers used for a pencil grasp when picking up puzzle pieces that have knobs or pegs.
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Legos

This is a favorite of many children. They will strengthen their finger grip by putting the Legos together and creating objects.
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Play Dough

This is another old favorite. Children use the play dough to create various objects or animals. Increase the difficulty of this activity by drawing simple shapes (such as the example in the picture) and have them make specific sized objects. They can outline a picture from a coloring book page or recreate it on their own.
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Peg Boards

Children will practice their grip when placing the pegs into the holes in the board. Peg board can be purchased from a local craft store or hardware stores.

